

Reculver Church of England Primary School

Hillborough Herne Bay Kent CT6 6TA Tel: 01227 375907

E mail: administration@reculver.kent.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mrs J Ashley-Jones BA Ed (Hons)

Deputy Headteacher: Mrs S Collins BA (Hons)

Tuesday 4th September 2018

Together...
Believing, Achieving, Succeeding.

Dear Parents/Carers.

Picnic and Celebration Worship at Reculver Towers

Welcome back to the new school year and I hope that you all have had a wonderful holiday. As you know, we were delighted to announce at the end of term that Reculver CEP School had been judged 'Outstanding' by OFSTED in our July inspection. However, as the report was released so late in the term, we were unable to celebrate with the staff and children, who both rightly deserve to celebrate.

Therefore, we plan to end the first week back at school, and the official publication of the report this week on the OFSTED website with a whole school lunchtime celebratory picnic at Reculver Towers, followed by outdoor celebration worship in the fresh air, before we walk back to school.

If your child is entitled to a free school lunch, the school kitchen will automatically provide your child with their picnic lunch, unless you tick the box below in order to opt out – in which case please send your child with their own packed lunch on the day. If you would like your child to have a school picnic lunch on that day (payable via ParentPay) then please tick the box below to order one and your child will be provided with a packed lunch from the kitchen. Otherwise, please provide your child with a packed lunch to take to the picnic.

We will be walking to the towers and back, and will return in plenty of time for the end of the school day. Children will need to wear school uniform but sensible footwear.

As we need to order food as soon as possible and as the trip is on Friday, we would ask that all permission slips are returned to school with a lightning quick turnaround – **by tomorrow (Wednesday) morning at the latest.**

In order that we get forms back quickly, all children will be coming out of school with a paper copy of this letter this afternoon and we will have a table in the playground with pens/scissors and a collection box to collect any permission slips that parents are able to complete on the playground tonight before leaving. We would appreciate as many parents filling out and handing in the forms before leaving the playground if possible. Otherwise, please do send them in to school tomorrow.

We are looking forward to a lovely end to the first week back.

Yours Sincerely









